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Ann Steffanic
Board Administrator
State Board of Nursing
P.O. Box 2649
Harrisburg, Pa 17105-2649

Dear Ms. Steffanic:
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Letter Regarding 16A-S124: CRNP General Revisions

I write to you on behalf of Neumann College Nursing Community to express our support for the proposed regulatory
revisions to amend Pennsylvania Code Chapter 21, Subchapter C (16A-5124: CRNP General Revisions).

Neumann College maintains a Nursing Center in Chester, PA, which provides health and wellness education for at
risk older adults in managing their hypertension, diabetes,_and obesity. Nurse practitioner faculty members as well
as graduate and undergraduate students offers pro bono services at the Center. Nurse-managed health centers like
ours are a crucial part of the Commonwealth's health care safety net, and we provide care to many patients who
have difficulty accessing primary care physicians.

The proposed revisions to Pennsylvania's CRNP regulations will help our center provide high-quality primary care
to low-income and underserved people in a more efficient way. By removing the 4:1 maximum NP-to-physician
ratio that currently exists in the regulations, we will have less difficulty finding enough physicians who are willing
to enter into collaborative agreements with the CRNPs in our health centers. We will also potentially save money, as
we generally pay each collaborating physician a fee in exchange for his or her services.

In addition, the proposed regulations will help us provide better, more cost-effective care to low-income patients
who need Schedule II, HI, and IV drugs. Current regulations that restrict CRNPs5 ability to prescribe Schedule II,
III, and IV drugs create a special financial burden for our low-income patients, who must refill their prescriptions
(and pay the associated co-pays) more often than patients of physician-run safety net clinics. Revising regulations
regarding CRNP prescriptive authority with regard to Schedule H III, and IV.drugs will help relieve an unnecessary
financial burden on low-income and Medical Assistance-eligible patients who use nurse-managed health centers as
their source of primary care.

In addition to these specific comments, we would also like to note that we support these proposed changes in their
entirety. If adopted, these changes will help nurse-managed health centers like our provide care to Pennsylvania's
low-income and vulnerable populations more efficiently and effectively.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit these comments to you. If you have any questions, please feel free to
contact me at 610-558-5561.

Sincerely,'

Kathleen G. Hoover, Ph.D.., CNE, R.N.
Dean, Division of Nursing and Health Sciences .
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